CYPRESS BASIN TEXAS MASTER NATURALIST MEETING MINUTES 
November 15, 2011
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by President Ted Barrow at 6:30: pm at the Transportation Building in Jefferson, Texas. Fifteen members were present.
Previous Meeting Minutes:   Minutes from the previous meeting were approved and accepted with a motion from Betty and seconded by Linda.
General Items Discussed:  
1. The financial report was given by Treasurer Karen Morris.  The balance is $1885.70 which includes recent tuition for the 2012 class. A motion was made by Sue and seconded by Matt to accept the financial report.  The motion carried. A discussion was held regarding changing the bank account from a money market account to a basic business account. An attempt will be made to find an account that will not charge a monthly service fee. The non-profit application is complete and sent.
2. The Fall Retreat at the Texas Freshwater Fisheries Center in Athens was a wonderful experience; and Thank-You Betty for all of the planning.  On the bird walk 40 different species were spotted
3. The new class will begin in January.  Betty will be getting the teachers lined up. The classes will be the fourth Friday and Saturday in January, February, March and April.  The April class will be held at the Wilkes Power Plant family area. A current CBTMN member will “host” each class by being in attendance. If a current member attends a class it will count as volunteer time.  If a member hears a speaker whom they have not heard before, it will be advanced hours.  The Friday night class will be held in Jefferson at the Collins Academy, and the Saturday class will be in the classroom at the CLNWR. Friday night will be form 6:00pm to 9:30pm; Saturday will be 8:00am to 5:00pm.
4. Volunteer opportunities discussed by the group are as follows:

· The next bird banding at Tom’s will be November 19, 2011.

· On the first Saturday in April the East Texas Fisheries will host “April Nature” and invited us to set up a booth for the event.

· Nature Trackers will have a “Box Turtle Survey” either on the WMA or the CLNWR.  Laura Speight and Marsha May of the TPWD will be helping with this.  Spring will be the best time for the survey.

· Interest was shown in collecting seed on the WMA and/or the CLNWR. This will be an ongoing project according to Vanessa and Rosanna.

· There is continued interest in completing the boardwalk on Harrison Bayou on the CLNWR.  Work on this will be after the current hunting season.
· World Wetlands Day is February 2, 2012 with the theme “Wetland Tourism- A Great Experience”.  Discussion was held whether or not to have a project or to help at the CLNWR.

· Betty reported on her trip to the Ft. Worth Arboretum.  Several programs are ongoing through them.  One project is to sponsor an intern to electronically catalog plants from our county into a data base.  NE Texas is shown to be under collected. 
A project for us will be to collect voucher specimens.  This would also include field trips to learn the process.

· Stephen F. Austin State University has a “Piney woods Native Plant Center, and interest was shown to have a field trip there.

· Carl Turner suggested that we have a “Tree Identification” workshop.  There are programs similar to this through the FFA.

·  The “Heritage Jefferson” project may have volunteer opportunities for the group. Gary Ensley will keep us informed. 
· The annual Christmas Bird Count will be in December. The CLNWR will host the event on December 3.  There will also be one on Lake O’the Pines.  Let Rosanna know if you are interested,

5. The members who have completed their 40 hours of volunteer work for 2011 will receive their pins as soon as they arrive to Rosanna.  She has had difficulty reaching the correct person to order the pins.
6. Rosanna suggested that in the coming year each member take a month to do a program or get a speaker to do a program for advanced hours.
7. Quarterly volunteer reports are due in December.  Please have them in by the end of December.

With no other business to discuss Rosanna motioned for the meeting to adjourn.  Karen seconded the motion. The next scheduled meeting is Tuesday January 10, 2012 at the Transportation Building in Jefferson.  All members are encouraged to attend.
Vanessa reported on her trip to the Texas Invasive Plant and Pest Counsel Meeting in Austin.   The TDA will be updating the list as this is the only list that identifies terrestrial species.  She stated that this was a productive meeting.
Respectful submitted

Sue Simmons, Secretary
